December 22, 2024

It is with heavy hearts that we share the unex-
pected passing of Joe Lukens earlier this week
due to a heart attack. Joe was a beloved mem-
ber of our church community, especially the
men’s group and Tuesdays with Pops. His pres-
ence, kindness, and faith touched so many, and
his loss will be deeply felt by all who knew him.

While we grieve Joe’s passing, we hold fast to
the hope we have in Christ—that through Him,
death is not the end. We find comfort in know-
ing that Joe is now in the presence of God,
where there is no more pain or sorrow, only per-
fect peace and joy in His presence.

Please keep Joe’s wife, Evelyn, and his son, Luke,
in your prayers during this incredibly difficult
time. May they experience God’s comfort,
peace, and strength as they grieve and lean into
the promise of His eternal love.



